







December 6, 2005
     The meeting of the Board was held on Tuesday Evening, December 6, 2005 in the 

Trustees Room of the Old Town Hall. 

     Present  Messrs. Gambacorta, DeAscanis, Appleby, Gordon, Indellini, Peden, Toner,

Viola, Alfree, Gebhart and Ms. Banks (11) and Andrew P. Taylor, Esquire. 

     Guests at the meeting were Ms. Dorsey Fiske and representatives from Good Will Fire Co. to present and discuss the renovations to the Fire Station.  Messrs. Majewski, Simpson, Hurd and Robinson along with Mr. Dan Wrightson of the architects office. 
     Mr. Wrightson discussed the need for male and female sleeping quarters, enlarging the radio room, adding new handicapped accessible restrooms, offices and made it known that the new renovations will be at either end of the building, since no structure can be put over the engine bays.  Approximate cost to be  2 million dollars. 

     Mr. Majewski also mentioned that William Ervin Thatcher has put together l50 years of  Fire Company history.

     The regular meeting was called to order and opened with a moment of silence. 

     There were no additions to the monthly calendar. 

     The  minutes of the November 05 meeting were corrected to read:  OPEN SPACE—

“Board to remember that 50% of Washington Greene parcel is to remain Open Space. 

The minutes were than approved. 

     The Treasurers report was accepted as submitted. 

PROPERTY DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE REPORT:   Mr. Indellini reporting. 

Reported on talks with Mr. Levin of Happy Harry’s and lease escalation clauses in lease. 

Basin Road:  Mr. Indellini had received the study done by VanDemark & Lynch on the wetland delineation done on this parcel. 

New Castle Sailing Club:  Still waiting on City to approve land swap. 

Family Foundation Academy:  waiting on the Board of  Adjustment hearing which was being held at the same time as this meeting.  No report was received. 
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OUTREACH COMMITTEE REPORT:  Mr. Viola reporting. 
Mr. Viola reported that he had received good feedback from the Appreciation Night.

PROPERTY MAINTENANCE COMMITTEE REPORT: Mr. Gordon reporting,.

Banks Building:  A discussion was held on the condition of this building.  Mr. Gordon 

spoke that the front door is need of repair, windows should be covered with plastic since

the storm windows do not close properly .  Trustees will pay for the heat. 

The Board discussed the possibility of Trustees taking over this building, Mr. Taylor will look into the insurance etc.

The Appleby memorial at the Tennis Courts has been damaged and will be fixed. 

FINANCE COMMITTEE REPORT:  Mr. Peden reporting. 

It is budget time and office will send out letters to those organizations that ask for financial assistance. 

LIBRARY COMMITTEE 

OPEN SPACE COMMITTEE 

BY LAWS COMMITTEE

BATTERY PARK COMMITTEE                No reports: 

COMMUNICATIONS:   A letter was received from Mrs. Tidball, requesting permission for “Elementary Workshop School” to check on wildlife etc. at the Gambacorta Marsh.  This was referred to Outreach. 

The Board thanked Ms. Banks for refreshments at this meeting. 

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned. 






 M. Anita Banks, Secretary.   

